
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA 17856
November 24, 2020
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on November 24, 2020 at 7 pm.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert, and Donald Wilver, Jr.; Secretary Ellie Koveleskie and Solicitor Peter Matson. The minutes of the October 27, 2020 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated 11/24/2020 totaling $24,626.18.

OLD BUSINESS
Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to release funds to Arthur Keister, Jr. once his final bill from Larson Design in the amount of $232.50 is paid.  Mr. Seibert seconded the motion and it was carried.
Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to release funds to David and Connie Young once their final bill from Larson Design, in the amount of $310.00 is paid.  Mr. Seibert seconded the motion and it was carried. 
NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to approve the 2021 Annual Budget for all funds for the ensuing fiscal year.  Mr. Seibert seconded the motion and it was carried.
Mr. Diefenbach spoke with Chris Shaeffer of Larson Design regarding the Main Street Project.  He is ready to proceed however, we are having issues with PPL responding to the request for relocation of poles.
PUBLIC COMMENT
Gary Leech, Sr. inquired about dried flowers at the intersection of Pine Street and New Columbia Road and whether or not it was owned by the township. He will check with the homeowner.
PLANNING AND ZONING 
David Hines of Central Keystone Council of Governments spoke about the Gauger

Lot add subdivision.  The Planning Commission approved the plan on 11/10/2020 and recommended approval by the Supervisors.  The property is located in the Agricultural Zoning District and the proposed use is single-family dwelling.  Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to approve the final minor subdivision plan of Clarence & Virginia Gauger.  Mr. Wilver seconded the motion and it was carried.
David Hines noted that the COG office will be on a rotating schedule but there will always be someone from the Zoning Office present at the COG.  They are trying to get the municipalities to do Zoom meetings.  Mr. Hines will not be attending any more meetings because of the spike in the number of virus cases.
Janelle Haas of 396 Millers Bottom Road New Columbia signed an agreement to remove structure and paid $1650 to the Township to be held as a guaranty that said structure will be removed in accordance with the provisions of this Agreement.
Holly Hower of 209 Arnold Road in New Columbia signed an Agreement to Remove Structure and paid $1018.00 to the Township to be held as a guaranty that said structure will be removed in accordance with the provisions of this Agreement.

SOLICITOR COMMENT 
None

SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
“All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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